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It’s fall, and that means budget time.  The Town 

Board will be finalizing the budget by the end of this 

month, and I’m pleased to report that we are on track 

to reduce the tax rate, once again, for our residents.   

 

The “Municipal Cleanup Days” continue to be very successful.  We once 

again offered this service in both May and September.  The feedback  

continues to be overwhelmingly positive.  We’re happy to know that most 

of you are taking advantage of this great opportunity to get rid of unwanted 

junk.  As long as the County continues to waive the tipping fees, we’ll  

continue to offer this free service to our residents.     

 

Beginning in January, the Town Hall business hours will be changing  

to Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.     

Many of our part-time employees are already working that schedule so the 

change shouldn’t have any impact on meeting the needs of our residents.  

Our full-time employees (two Code Enforcement Officers and the 

Bookkeeper) will continue to work Monday through Friday and will be  

available by appointment only.      

 

Finally, the Town is submitting another application for additional CDBG 

funds in 2025.  Read more about it on the bottom of Page 8. 

 

As always, I’m here if you have a concern.  Feel free to call me anytime at 

the Town Hall at (607) 772-0357 and press option 2.  Thanks, and enjoy 

the fall!          

                                              Elizabeth Rounds 

    October 2024 

 

mailto:supervisor@townofbinghamton.com


A MESSAGE FROM THE HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT       E-mail:  highway@townofbinghamton.com                                                                                                                                                        

Mark Leighton, Highway Supt.                                                  HOURS:  7 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.                                                        

865 Hawleyton Road, Binghamton, NY 13903          Phone:  (607) 669-4323      

 As the seasons march on, I’d like to remind everyone to check the tires on your cars, SUVs, and 

trucks.  Last winter was a slippery one.  Many of the assistance calls we received could have been prevented 

if worn tires had been replaced with new ones.  A new set of tires is the best single thing you can do to  

protect you and your family when the roads become snowy.  For more information, go to www.tirerack.com 

and search for their W.I.N.T.E.R. Tips page.  There’s a lot of good information on YouTube, also.  Just search 

for “Winter Tires”.  

 Another subject I’d like to address is ground water.  If you have a sump pump in your home that is 

pumping out your unwanted water, I’d like to mention that it is against code to drain the water into the sewer 

line.  If that is how you currently have your sump pump set up, please redirect the water to an outside drain 

that goes to your lawn, garden, etc.  Also, when adding drainage around your house or property, please do 

not direct the water onto the street.  This type of situation can cause large ice slicks on the roads in the winter 

and can quickly become a hazardous situation for everyone.     

 As always, if you have any questions, please call us at (607) 669-4323.  We are more than happy to 

help, and we love meeting our neighbors.  Thanks, everyone!    
 

 FALL BRANCH PICKUP IS NOW UNDERWAY.  ENDS NOV. 15, 2024      
The Town of Binghamton Highway Dept. is currently picking up branches.  The last day for pickup will be  

Friday, November 15, 2024.  This pickup is for TREE BRANCHES ONLY.  No cuttings from any kind of bush.  

Due to the overwhelming response to this service, you will not be given a specific time or day when your 

branches will be picked up.  Simply call us with your address, then place your pile at the curb or edge of the 

road and wait for a pickup.  Once snowplowing starts, there will be no branch pickup until the spring thaw.  

LARGE PILES NEED TO BE APPROVED BY CALLING US AT (607) 669-4323.     

There are certain guidelines to be followed: 

1.  Tree branches must be from your yard only. 
2.  Put branches neatly along the curb/roadside in front of your home. 
3.  Place the large end of the branch towards the road, and leave the branches as long as possible. 
4.  No brush from clearing your lot. 
5.  No brush from contractors or landscapers.  (This means if you hire someone to maintain your lawn, 
     they need to dispose of the debris; we will not take it.) 
6.  Large piles must be approved. 

The following items will NOT be accepted and will be left behind:  tree trunks; roots of any sort; clippings from 
lawns, flower beds, or vegetable gardens; thorny brush and small twigs; leaves, and animal waste. 

   FALL LEAF PICKUP:  OCTOBER 21 TO NOVEMBER 22, 2024.                                                                

Fall is the only time we collect leaves; we don’t pick them up in the spring.  Here are the details: 

 Call the Highway Dept. at 669-4323 to be placed on a list for this service. 

 Rake your leaves (with no debris) into a pile in front of your home by the curb line.   

No pinecones, rocks, branches, flowers, or animal waste can be mixed in with your leaves. 

 Do not place leaves in bags! 

 Do not rake leaves into your ditch or roadway.  This can be very hazardous to  

traffic.   

NOTE:  If you hire a landscaper to clean up your leaves, THEY are responsible to take the 

leaves away.  If we see a landscaper raking or blowing leaves from your property to the curb, 

the Town will NOT remove them.  It is the landscaper’s responsibility to dispose of them.       
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WATER/SEWER BILLING SCHEDULE                                                                                          
(These are approximate mailing dates.)   

 November 1st (1st billing in an annual cycle); due in early December            

  February 1st (2nd billing); due in early March                                

  May 1st (3rd billing); due in early June                                                                                                          

August 1st (4th billing); due in early September  

Deadline to pay your unpaid bill is October 15.  Unpaids will be sent to the County after that date. 

TOWN CLERK’S CORNER   
TRACY TOKOS, TOWN CLERK 

    Paula Edwards, Deputy Town Clerk - Phone:  772-0357, press option 8. 
E-mail:  townclerk@townofbinghamton.com or deputyclerk@townofbinghamton.com  
 
OPENING DAY FOR DEER SEASON IN THE SOUTHERN ZONE IS:   
 Saturday, November 16 and continues through Sunday, December 8, 2024 
 

BOWHUNTING: 
 Early Bow:   Tues., October 1 through Fri., November 15, 2024 
 Crossbow:   Sat., November 2 through Friday, November 15, 2024 (not in WMUs 4J or 8C)   

 Regular:   Sat., November 16 through Sunday, December 8, 2024 
 Late Bow:   Mon., December 9 through Tuesday, December 17 then 
   Fri., December 26, 2024, through Weds., January 1, 2025 
 
MUZZLELOADING: 
 Mon., December 9 through Tues., December 17, 2024 (Deer of either sex) then 
 Thurs., December 26, 2024, through Weds., January 1, 2025 (Deer of either sex) 

 
 

    The Town of Binghamton Vol. Fire Company Station #2,  

    located at 2120 Pierce Creek Road, will be holding an  

    “All You Can Eat” Pancake Breakfast on Sunday,  

    October 20, 2024, from 8 a.m. until 11 a.m.  You’ll enjoy       

    pancakes, French toast, eggs to order, hash browns,   

    sausage, coffee, tea, juice, or hot chocolate.  

 

 Cost:   $10 for adults (ages 13 & up)  

        $8 for children (ages 6 to 12)  

   Children 5 and under are free.   

 

SAVE THE DATE FOR FUTURE BREAKFASTS:  

November 17 / December 15 (Breakfast with Santa) 

January 19  / February 16  /  March 16  

WE HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 

      NEW YORK STATE DEC IS OFFERING ANOTHER “FREE  

      FISHING DAY” ON MONDAY, NOVEMBER 11, 2024 (Veterans Day) 

      No fishing license is required.   

      FREE FISHING applies to all fresh and marine waters in NY State.   

mailto:townclerk@townofbinghamton.com
mailto:deputyclerk@townofbinghamton.com
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ASSESSOR’S OFFICE — (607) 772-0357, press option 4 

Joe Cook, Assessor / Mary Atkinson, Assessor’s Assistant  
 

                                               Assessor’s Office Hours: 

Assessor:  Wednesday Afternoons (Appointments suggested) 

Assessor’s Assistant:  Tues. through Thurs.:  9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

Town Hall drop boxes are available outside the main entrance and inside the foyer. 

     ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

This is a reminder that all exemption applications and renewals must be filed with our office before 

March 1st each year.  We will need your identification and 2023 tax return when filing your  

application.   

2025 Renewal Exemptions – Low Income Seniors and Disability Exemptions 

The 2025 renewal exemptions and filing procedures will require income verification.  All letters from the 

Town’s Assessor’s Office and/or NYS Tax and Finance should be opened, reviewed and returned, if required.  

PLEASE NOTE:  YOUR AGED EXEMPTION WILL BE BASED ON YOUR 2023 INCOME. 

STAR registration for new homeowners                                    

Have you recently moved to a new home in the Town of Binghamton?  You may be eligible for the Basic 

STAR credit which lowers your school taxes.  Please visit www.tax.ny.gov/star or call (518) 457-2036. 

Enhanced STAR Exemption 

The Enhanced STAR Exemption, which also applies only to the school tax, is a special exemption designed 

for seniors only.  A senior is defined as a person who is 65, or will be turning 65 anytime during the calendar 

year.  To qualify, you must show proof of income.  For the 2025 tax roll year, the maximum qualifying  

Federal adjusted gross income is $107,300.  Your 2023 tax return will be used as documentation when  

applying in 2025. You must enroll in Income Verification with NYS. 

Veterans Exemption 

In addition to the Low-Income Senior Citizens Exemption and the Enhanced 

STAR Exemption, there is also a Veterans Exemption.  The Veterans  

Exemption is available to an honorably discharged Veteran’s residence and 

reduces the Town & County (but not school) taxes.  Not only can the Veteran 

apply, but it is also available to unremarried widows of veterans.  Applications 

are available in our office or on the town’s website.  A copy of the Veteran’s 

DD214 form must be submitted along with a completed application.  

Please visit our website at https://townofbinghamton.com/assessment-department/ for all applications and 

further information regarding all exemptions.  As always, if you have any assessment questions, please call 

our office at (607) 772-0357 (press option 4) or send an email to:  assessor@townofbinghamton.com       

Thanks, and enjoy the fall! 

A MESSAGE FROM RICK MURRAY, DOG CONTROL OFFICER - (607) 772-0357, option 7 

               PLEASE PUT LICENSE TAGS ON YOUR DOGS 

Dog tags or licenses are your lost dog’s only hope for getting home.  I will 

gladly bring your lost dog home if I find him, but if I can’t identify him as 

yours, the dog will be taken to the Broome County Humane Society.  

Help me bring your dog home by putting the license tag on its collar.   

Also, if you have a non-emergency complaint, please leave a message 

on my Town Hall extension (above) and I’ll return your call.  If you’re  

trying to reach me because you’ve found a stray dog that’s in your  

possession and you’d like it picked up, please call me at (607) 217-8857.  

http://www.tax.ny.gov/star
https://townofbinghamton.com/assessment-department/
mailto:assessor@townofbinghamton.com


NICK PAPPAS, CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER          Email:  code@townofbinghamton.com 

ZACK SOBOLESKI, CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER   Email:  codeassist@townofbinghamton.com 
Phone:  772-0357, press option 3.     

                        A REVIEW OF THE WINTER PARKING ORDINANCE 

We all know when a storm is coming.  If you know a storm is on the way, don’t park on 
the streets because the plows need to be able to navigate down the streets without  
dodging cars.  We do put warnings on windshields but ONE time only.  If we receive  
notification from the Highway Dept. that there’s an immediate problem, a ticket will be  
issued without warning.  This is what the Town of Binghamton Winter Parking Ordinance 
states:  “No person shall park a vehicle on either side of any town or county highway 

within the Town of Binghamton between the hours of 11 p.m. and 7 a.m. on each day from December 1 to the 
following April 1, inclusive.  No owner or operator of a motor vehicle shall park the same unattended on any 
town street or highway within the Town of Binghamton following any snowfall of two inches or more until said 
street or highway shall have been plowed by, or at the direction of, the Highway Department of the Town of 
Binghamton.  Any two-inch snowfall shall, for the purposes of this section, constitute a snow emergency.  
Failure by the operator of a motor vehicle to obey any of the signs erected pursuant to these provisions shall 
be construed as a violation and punishable upon conviction by a fine.”  Please abide by this ordinance.   
It is very difficult for the large snowplows to navigate down narrow streets when cars are parked along the 
roadways.  NOTE FOR PARK TERRACE:  NO PARKING ON STREETS AT ANY TIME IN YOUR AREA. 
 
        FALL IS THE TIME TO CHECK THE BATTERIES IN YOUR SMOKE & CARBON MONOXIDE DETECTORS.   

Test your CO detectors when you’re testing your smoke detectors.  Every bedroom 
MUST have a smoke detector and one on each level of your home.  For example, if you 
have three bedrooms on the second floor, you need four smoke detectors (one in each 
bedroom and one in the hallway) plus a carbon monoxide detector on every level as well.  
Carbon monoxide is a colorless, odorless, and tasteless gas that is slightly less dense 
than air.  Carbon monoxide poisoning symptoms are often described as “flu-like.”   

Symptoms include headache, dizziness, weakness, vomiting, chest pain, confusion, etc. If your CO alarm is 
beeping, DO NOT assume that it’s a battery problem.  When in doubt, call 911!  Also, have your chimney 
inspected BEFORE the heating season begins.  A clogged chimney can lead to a chimney fire and/or  
CO (carbon monoxide) poisoning.   
 
Finally, please make sure your direct-heat vents are cleared from shrubs or other landscaping. The vents 
need to be free from obstruction.  Thanks, and enjoy the fall.  
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TOWN OF BINGHAMTON VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY                                                                    

The Chief’s Corner - Darin Lewis  E:mail:  chief@tobfire.org   /   Phone:  (607) 761-1218 

 

I would like to take a moment to thank everyone who came out and supported the Fire Dept. at our Annual 

Chicken BBQ.  Its success relies on the community support.  We also greatly appreciate the Town’s support 
to the Fire Department.    
 

           URGENT!  PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR HOUSE NUMBER IS DISPLAYED   
                   ON BOTH SIDES OF YOUR MAILBOX AND ON YOUR HOUSE.  

We have pleaded with residents over several Town Talk publications about your address  
numbers being visible. This year alone we’ve had several calls where rescue personnel  
(Fire, EMS, and Police) have been delayed in getting on scene to provide help because  
addresses are not visible to responders.  We need ALL residents to take a look at their  
house and mailboxes to make sure they have their numbers displayed on both sides of 
the mailbox and on their residence.  The minimum height is 4”.  We have been asking  

Code Enforcement to assist by sending violations to homeowners who are not in compliance with this law.  
Please keep in mind emergency crews can come from either direction to your property, so it is vital that both 
sides are visible.  Your help is urgently needed.     
 
If you have questions, please feel free to reach out to me at 607-761-1218 or send an email to me at:  
chief@tobfire.org.   Thanks. 

mailto:code@townofbinghamton.com
mailto:codeassist@townofbinghamton.com
mailto:chief@tobfire.org
mailto:tob.fire.chief@gmail.com
mailto:Chief@tobfire.org
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A Message from the Town of Binghamton’s Senior Citizens Commission 

Dennis & Susan See  /  Lisa Young              Email:  tobseniors@townofbinghamton.com 

Please be patient awaiting replies to our email address.  We are volunteers and will check emails as often as we can.  

 

We’d like to start by sending a special THANKS to the Hawleyton Methodist 

Church for donating craft supplies leftover from their rummage sale.  We’re  

looking forward to using these supplies for our craft classes which we hope will 

take place over the winter.    

 

Our “Meteor Meet” went off without a hitch on Saturday, August 10!  A special thanks to Zack  

Soboleski who provided us with a freshly mown lawn which made such a great impression.   

Blankets, pads, extra seating, tarp, etc., were provided, and printouts of the constellations were 

handed out.  We saw 28 shooting stars after we started counting (including one red fireball, one  

purple one, & one that zigzagged) and attendees were taught how to find Perseus in the sky.  We 

enjoyed trading stories of other experiences and had a nice time together.  We're going to see what 

the weather outlook is for later this month before making a decision about meeting for the next  

Orionids meteor shower.  

   FALL 2024 AND EARLY WINTER 2025 ACTIVITIES   
                    Weather cancellation policy:  If the schools are closed, we will not meet.   
 

  All activities take place at the Town of Binghamton Town Hall, located at  

  279 Park Avenue.  Activities take place from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. unless  

  noted otherwise.  An RSVP is requested for some activities to make sure  

  we have enough supplies, food, etc.    

Weds., November 6   “Action for Older Persons” will be with us to discuss Medicare updates. 
Tues., November 12  Book Club meets.  Distant Skies:  An American Journey on Horseback     
       Author:   Town of Binghamton resident Melissa A. Priblo Chapman  
Weds., November 20  Craft Class:  Button Art.  Have you ever wondered what to do with all 
    those buttons in your button tin?  Bring them along and have some fun 
    working on an art project. Please RSVP to 607-772-0357, ext. 301. 
Weds., December 4   “Estate Planning” with Caroline Myrek-Guiles, an Attorney with  
    Coughlin and Gerhart  
Tues., December 10   Book Club meets.  “The Women” by Kristin Hanna.    
Weds., December 11  Button Art.  Bring your buttons and have some fun working on an art  
    project. Please RSVP to (607) 772-0357, ext. 301.   
Weds., December 18  Holiday Celebration/Luncheon at the Town Hall from noon until 2 p.m. 
    Please RSVP by 12/11/24 to (607) 772-0357, ext. 301.  Lunch will be 
    provided.  Do you have an ugly sweater? Please wear it!      
Tues., January 7  Book Club meets.  Book to read:  To be determined.   
Weds., January 8   Needle Crafts.  Bring your knitting and/or crocheting projects and spend  
    some time with each other working on your projects.  Susan is willing to 
    teach basic wool appliqué.  
Weds., January 15   “Office for the Aging” will present an overview of their services. 
Weds., January 22   “Coloring for Adults” 
Weds., January 29   “Potluck Luncheon” from noon to 2 p.m.  Please bring a dish to pass.   
 
We are always open to suggestions .  If you have any comments or ideas, please feel free 
to share them by using our email above.  When contacting us through the email, please 
be patient in the response time. We will respond as soon as we are able.  We encourage 
all seniors (55 and older) to join our group!  Please spread the word about us!  Thanks. 

mailto:tobseniors@townofbinghamton.com
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    News from County Legislator, Kelly Wildoner 
Kelly Wildoner is a County Legislator representing District 3, which includes the  

Towns of Binghamton and Conklin along with parts of Vestal. 

Updates from Your County Legislator Kelly Wildoner 

 As the Broome County Legislature begins the budget process, I wanted to take a moment to update 
residents in the Town of Binghamton on the various things going on in the County and the Town.  
 The County Executive delivered his 2025 Budget Address at En-Joie Golf Club in mid-September.  
It was announced that there would be a sixth consecutive year of property tax rate cuts, while maintaining 
all the critical services in the County. At the 2025 Budget Address, the Executive discussed the need for  
irrigation improvements at En-Joie, upgrades to County Parks and a lot of other great projects for the coming 
year. The Legislature began its review of the proposed 2025 budget at the end of September. This time of 
year is always busy for the Legislature as we have our regular monthly session, budget review meetings, a 
special session for the budget and more. Our goal is always to maintain critical services, make strategic 
investments in public safety, infrastructure, parks, economic development and other projects and resources 
within our community.  
 Over the past couple of months, there have been a lot of projects that have started construction.  
One of the bigger projects is the Veterans Resource Center being built on the north side of Binghamton.  
Construction has begun on the Resource Center, and it is moving along smoothly.  
It will be great to have a more centralized location for our Veterans and give them 
easier access to multiple resources. I am excited to see this project finish; our  
Veterans deserve it.  
 The Discovery Center has been a community staple for many years and a 
great place for young families to spend their time. It has continued to expand year 
after year. This year, my colleagues and I on the Legislature secured funding for a 
brand-new pirate ship playground. Our kids and families deserve a safe and fun 
space to spend a nice day. The Discovery Center continues to create a spot to do 
this, and I am glad we get to support them further.  If you want to follow along during 
our budget process, visit broomecountyny.gov/legis/budget  
 If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me 
at (607) 778- 2131, kelly.wildoner@broomecountyny.gov or on Facebook by search-
ing “Broome County Legislator Kelly Wildoner.”  Thank you.    

   Broome County Landfill’s Fall Hazardous Waste Collection Dates - FREE! 

The Broome County Landfill continues to accept hazardous waste, including 

household and auto batteries, propane tanks, fluorescent bulbs, driveway sealers, 

paints, solvents, stains, cleaners, pesticides, and pool and photography chemicals 

AND old electronics including computers, printers, stereos, TVs, copiers,  

fax machines, mobile phones, etc.   

You can drop these items off for FREE on the following days from 7:30 a.m. until 

11:30 a.m.:   

  Sat., Oct. 19   /   Sat., Nov. 2   /   Weds., Nov. 6   

             Weds., Dec. 4   /   Sat., Dec. 21  

   
The Broome County Landfill is located at 286 Knapp Road, near the Binghamton Regional Airport.     

Phone:  (607) 763-4450 

https://www.broomecountyny.gov/legis/budget
mailto:kelly.wildoner@broomecountyny.gov


 

ELECTION DAY IS TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 5, 2024,  

from 6 a.m. to 9 p.m.  
The following polling places will be open: 

Town of Binghamton Town Hall - 279 Park Avenue 
Town of Binghamton Community Center - 1905 Coleman Rd. 

Hawleyton Methodist Church - 901 Hawleyton Rd. 
 

 If you have questions, please call the BC Board of Elections at  
(607) 778-2172 or visit https://www.broomevotes.com 

 
To see a sample ballot for the Town of Binghamton, please click here. 
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A MESSAGE FROM CHRISTOPHER STRENO          Email:  tobyouthsports@gmail.com 

Director of Youth Activities           (607) 772-0357, ext. 048  
 

We’re wrapping up our 2024 Youth Football & Cheer Season. This season we have teams at four 

different age/grade levels for both cheer and football; BK/K, 1st & 2nd grade, 3rd & 4th Grade and  

5th & 6th grade.  We have over 80 cheerleaders and just under 90 football players combined from 

those levels. 

We play in the Southern Tier Youth Football Conference (STYFC) which is comprised of 25 teams from  

19 programs spanning the map east to west from Susquehanna, PA, to Corning and north to Norwich. 

 

We are communicating regularly with SV’s new Varsity basketball coach and excited  

to be working closely with him, his staff, and his players as we enter into the youth  

basketball season.  Registration for boys & girls’ basketball will open sometime this 

month (October).  Forms will be sent home from school, and as always, online  

registration will be available on the Town’s website. 

We’re always looking for volunteers to help run our programs as well as participate with the 

Booster Club who are a tremendous help to our teams and players in every sport.  Please 

contact your player’s coach or feel free to contact me via email, Facebook message, or 

phone if you’re interested in helping. 

 

Please join our Facebook page “Town of Binghamton Youth Sports” for more up-to-date information  

regarding TOB Youth Activities.  Thanks, and enjoy the fall!      

                            Chris Streno  

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) 
THE TOWN OF BINGHAMTON IS SUBMITTING ANOTHER  

APPLICATION FOR ADDITIONAL FUNDING IN 2025 

Because of the amount of interest shown in the Town of Binghamton’s Community  
Development Block Grant (CDBG) program, the Town will be submitting another 
application to New York State for additional funding in 2025.  If awarded, the grant will 
provide financial assistance to owner-occupied, income-eligible homes throughout the 
Town, for housing repairs such as roofing, insulation, siding, plumbing, heating,  
electric, masonry, windows, doors, and carpentry.   THIS IS A GRANT, NOT A LOAN. 
 

Thoma Development Consultants of Cortland has been hired to prepare the CDBG application.   
Town of Binghamton residents interested in being placed on the waiting list should contact  
Thoma Development Consultants at 607-753-1433 to request a pre-application. 

https://www.broomevotes.com
https://www.broomevotes.com/_files/ugd/be9a23_c71507463ddf43cdbf39ada023c96a97.pdf
mailto:tobyouthsports@gmail.com


Town of Binghamton  
 

   
TOWN HALL PHONE NUMBER  

 

(607) 772-0357 
Telecommunication Device for the Deaf:   

1-800-662-1220 or 711 

TOWN HALL PHONE EXTENSIONS 
 

Assessor, Joseph Cook         Ext. 015 
 
Assessor’s Clerk, Mary Atkinson        Ext. 013 
 
Bookkeeper, Sandra Reifler         Ext. 021 
 
Bldg. Inspector/Codes, Nick Pappas        Ext. 012 
Court Clerk, John Petito                    Ext. 019 
Dog Control Officer, Rick Murray              Ext. 022 
Emergencies at Night:  Dogs/Water      778-1911 
Highway Supt., Mark Leighton                  669-4323 
Information Desk, Becky Smith         Ext. 010 
Plan. Bd. Chair., Christopher Streno         Ext. 048 
Supervisor, Elizabeth Rounds        Ext. 011 
Tax Collector (call Broome County)        778-2124 
Town Clerk, Tracy  Tokos         Ext. 026 
Town Clerk’s Deputy, Paula Edwards       Ext. 023 
Town Justice, Hon. Lawrence Brinker       Ext. 019 
Water/Sewer Maint., Lee Cooper              669-4323 
Water/Sewer Billing, Nadine Pappas        669-4323 
Youth Activities, Christopher Streno         Ext. 048 
 
 
   

 

HERE’S WHAT’S HAPPENING IN THE TOWN OF BINGHAMTON    

Sat., Oct. 19  Hazardous Waste Collection at County Landfill.  See Page 7. 
Sun., Oct. 20  Vol. Fire Co. Pancake Breakfast @ Station #2 - 2120 Pierce Creek Road.  See Page 3. 
Tues., Oct. 22  Zoning Board / Planning Board Meeting at Town Hall at 6:30 p.m.  
Sat., Nov. 2  Hazardous Waste Collection at County Landfill.  See Page 7. 
Tues., Nov. 5  Election Day.  All polling places are open from 6 a.m. to 9 p.m.  Town offices are open.    
Weds., Nov. 6  Hazardous Waste Collection at County Landfill.  See Page 7.   
Thurs., Nov. 7  Town of Binghamton Board Work Session @ Town Hall at 4 p.m.   
Mon., Nov. 11  Town Offices are closed for Veterans Day. 
Mon., Nov. 11  Veteran’s Day:  FREE Fishing Day in New York State.  No license required!   
Sat., Nov. 16  Opening Day for Deer Season in the Southern Zone.  See Page 3.  
Sun., Nov. 17   Vol. Fire Co. Pancake Breakfast @ Station #2 - 2120 Pierce Creek Road.  See Page 3. 
Tues., Nov. 19  Town of Binghamton Town Board Meeting @ Town Hall at 6 p.m. 
Thurs., Nov. 28 HAPPY THANKSGIVING!  Town offices will be closed. 
Fri., Nov. 29  Town Offices are closed for the Thanksgiving holiday. 
Tues., Dec. 3  Town of Binghamton Board Work Session @ Town Hall at 4 p.m. 
Weds., Dec. 4  Hazardous Waste collection at County Landfill.  See Page 7. 
Sun., Dec. 15  Vol. Fire Co. Pancake Breakfast @ Station #2 - Breakfast with Santa.  See Page 3. 
Tues., Dec. 17  Town of Binghamton Town Board Meeting @ Town Hall at 6 p.m. 
Sat., Dec. 21  Hazardous Waste Collection at County Landfill.  See Page 7.   
Weds., Dec. 25 MERRY CHRISTMAS!  All Town offices will be closed.    
 

 

The Town of Binghamton is an equal opportunity                          

employer and provider. To file a complaint  

of discrimination, write: 

 

 

 USDA — Director                                                                          

Office of  Civil Rights                                                                                                                      

1400 Independence Ave.- SW                                                                                    

Washington, DC 20250-9410 

279 Park Avenue 

Binghamton, NY 13903 

If you’d like to receive this  
newsletter and other important 

news items via e-mail, go to:   
 

www.townofbinghamton.com 
 

 Scroll down and look to the bottom right  
on any page to sign up.    

http://www.townofbinghamton.com
http://www.townofbinghamton.com

